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YEAR 12 STUDENT VOICE - Reflection Of Their Time at DHS 
 

I have cherished my time at Deniliquin High School and am grateful for all the amazing opportunities and 

experiences I have been given. I am so thankful for the support from my teachers and fellow students over the 

years and have enjoyed playing a part in the school community. My plans for the future are to have a gap 

year, then commence study in the field of Veterinary Science. - Bella White 
 

One of the roles I’ve enjoyed during my time at Deni High was being a member of the MAD Squad, the 

school’s mental health awareness group. We did activities with organisations like Head Space & Intereach and 

even ran a sensory table activity day for a primary school event. It was great to see the kids leave with their 

little gift bags and big grins, chatting to their friends. These experiences have given me a better understanding 

of what a career in mental health would involve. - Ella Mullins 

Wow! Deniliquin High School! What can I say? So many great achievements and good memories to share and 

treasure for a lifetime. The footy trips to Wollongong, sharing rooms with mates. Next year I hope to go to 

University to study physiotherapy or teaching or have a gap year. - Harry Hillier 
 

Being welcomed into Deniliquin High at the start of year 10 was nothing but scary. However, the teachers and 

students could not have been more welcoming. Deniliquin High has allowed myself and all of my peers an 

endless number of opportunities that limit how disadvantaged we are as a rural school. Year 10 presented 

many opportunities e.g. Work Experience and Drivers Ed and to not only navigate our own way around 

Sydney but visit some of the highlights that Sydney has to offer. This trip gave us new insight of University 

potential in Sydney. This allowed us to endeavour into potential careers and a life outside of school. The Year 

11/12 excursion to Melbourne was a great experience not only for the students interested in University, but 

also the students interested in TAFE and other future options. Our year level has had many bumps in the road 

that has shaped who we are and how we approach tasks in our everyday life. We are all extremely grateful for 

all of the effort our teachers placed throughout the home learning period, and specifically to Mrs Orman, Mrs 

Van Lieshout and Mrs Dunmore.—Hayley Whitehorn 

Congratulations to our 2021 School Leaders.  
Captains - Alex Poka & Ella Harvey, Vice Captains - Eliza Baker & Duncan Hughes 
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Principal Message 

Year 11 Exams 
Year 11 will be sitting for their end of course exams next week. Theses exams mark the end of Year 

11 for these students. I wish them all the best in their exams. 

The Secretary’s Award 
It is with great pleasure that I am able to announce that Deniliquin High School has won The 

Secretary’s Award for an outstanding school initiative. This is in recognition of the Sustainability 2.0 

project that is running in Year 8 this year. This program involves a range of teachers working across 

faculties to deliver a program that is a combination of field lessons and digital lessons. Students study 

the concept of sustainability at the school farm as well as at the lagoon system in town. 

Congratulations to all of the staff involved in the development and delivery of this program. 

HSC Exams 
As a school we have developed a plan to keep our Year 12 students safe during the HSC exams. We 

will be isolating the room that the exams occur in for the duration of the exams and will have hygiene 

items in the room for student use. In the case that we have a positive test result among our Year 12 

students the school will be closed for deep cleaning Deniliquin South Public School Principal Mrs 

Dudley has kindly allowed us to use their hall and library as an alternate exam site. 

Further information will be sent home to the Year 12 and their parents before the end of term. 

COVID-19 Restrictions 
We still have COVID-19 restrictions in place. As a school we ask that parents avoid entering the 

school grounds unless an appointment has been made. We are trying to limit the risk of infection and 

adhering to the Department of Education guidelines which are very clear in what we can and can’t do.  

We are also unable to hold our normal Year 12 final assembly or formal at this point in time. The 

Department of Health has released strict guideline around year 12 formals and assemblies which we 

will need to comply with. Planning is under way for events to occur after the HSC Exams. The current 

advice limits attendance at these events to Year 12 students and supervising staff only. We are 

working within the restrictions to find a way to celebrate this important milestone for our Year 12 

students. 

End of Term 
As we move towards the end of term I would like to thank all of 
those students who have been applying themselves diligently to 
their work and who have been regularly showing the school 
values of Respect, Responsibility and Co-operation. We truly 
have a great group of students at Deniliquin High School. 

Glen Warren 

Principal  

 

 

Book Week Quiz Winners 

During Book week the DHS Library held a Literature based 

Quiz for three mornings where questions were read out 

during Roll Call and the first students with the correct 

answers received a Block of Chocolate. 

Day 1 - Lachlan Baker (Winner) 

        Alex Rose (2
nd

) 
 

Day 2 - Connor Hillman (Winner) 

       Bridie Blake (2
nd

)
 

 

Day 3 -   Dottie Wilson (Winner) 

        Mr Loy’s Roll Call Class (2
nd

)
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Term 3 
 

September 
 

25 Last day of Term 
 

Assessments Due Term 3 

 

Week 10 

Yr 10 - English 

Yr 9 - PASS 

Yr 8 - PDHPE, Maths 

Yr 7 - Maths 
 

Term 4 
 

October 
 

12 Students return 
20  HSC begins 
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English News  
We have had a busy end to Term Three! All our Junior classes have been working on their assessments. 

Year 7, 8 and 9 have now completed their tasks; Year 10 will submit their task next week. Year 11 have 

been revising for their End of Year Exams which begin next week. 

In preparation for their assessment, Year 10 completed a group challenge, in which they built a model of 

the Globe Theatre. Mr Warren came to judge the winning team from a selection of well-constructed and 

creative designs. They were also lucky enough to have a Zoom session with locals, Michael Ladson and 

Julia Druitt, who spoke to the cohort about the intricacies of marketing and advertising design. The 

students had the opportunity to ask questions about their chosen form of advertising for their assessment 

and to examine some examples of a cohesive campaign. 

Our Junior debating team have been busy this term competing against teams in the Riverina. They have 

chalked up one win and one loss so far. If they can achieve a win in their final debate they will continue on 

to the next round. We would like to congratulate them on their current efforts and wish them luck for their 

final debate. 

Finally we would like to wish our Year 12 students completing the HSC exams good luck. You have been 

perfecting your skills for 13 years and revising thoroughly in class since your trial exams.  
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Clever ideas and writing from J'ulio (SR) 
 

Fabulous ending from Cory Freimuth (BG) 
 

 

(Leroy 
Edwards-SB) 

An amazing dinosaur bone (Kylah Learmonth-8G) 
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Top effort from Marcus Moorse (8G) 
 

 from Tahlia .Johnstone (BR) 
 

Excellent introduction from Will Dudley (80) 
 

....Your pet has its head buried in 

Extraordinary writing from Scout McKenzie (8Y) 
 

'Ushered'!-What a great word! from Grayce Pratt 

 

Excellent sentence from Ben Cavallaro (8G) 

(Abbey Lawson-SY) 

Leisha Bartlett (SG) 

(Olivia McCallum-SR) 

(Stella La Porta-SO) 
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Well-being Matters 

Huge Thanks to our Year 12 SRC Members 
This time of year is always bittersweet. We celebrate with our Year 12 students that they have reached 

the end of their secondary schooling but we are sad because they are leaving our school community. 

The SRC would like to sincerely thank our Year 12 members; School Captains Georgina Mildren and 

Anthony Zielke, Vice Captains Bella White and Harry Hillier, and long-term SRC members Ella Mullins 

and Hayley Whitehorn. These students have provided great leadership during this strangest of years 

when there have been so many restrictions on our activities. They demonstrate our school values of 

Respect, Responsibility and Co-operation on a daily basis and are fantastic ambassadors for our 

school. We wish them and all of our Year 12 students the very best for their up-coming HSC exams 

and their future beyond Deniliquin High School.  

Breakfast Program 
It’s safe to say that the Breakfast Program has been very successful since it began in Week 5. 

According to our records, our volunteer students and teachers have served: 

981 students in all, providing 

563 Cheese toasties 

152 pieces of Banana bread 

732 Hot chocolates 

With very few students taking up the cereal option, we will be getting creative with our stocks of Weet-

Bix, Sultana Bran and Cornflakes. If you have any easy breakfast recipes using these ingredients, 

please let us know. We will be adding more fruit to our menu next Term with oranges and fruit salad 

being available. It will be interesting to see what our students like to eat during the warmer months.  

A new roster will be created for Term 4 so any students who would like to volunteer should contact Mrs 

Van Lieshout. There will be no Breakfast Program on the last day of Term 3 or the first day of Term 4. 
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Well-being Matters Con’t 
Vinnies Programs 
After our successful Drumbeat (Discovering Relationships Using Music Beliefs, Emotions, Attitudes & 

Thoughts) and Rules in Relationships sessions, we are organising some new programs with our friends 

from Vinnies. Notes will be sent home next week in preparation for Term 4. 

The Hub 
A reminder that our Hub is operating most days. Students and parents are able to make referrals to The 
Hub services by contacting the school and booking an appointment via Leah Robinson. The current 
services are shown below. If you would like to discuss any of the servic 
es offered through our Hub, please contact Mrs Van Lieshout, Head Teacher Well-being at school 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning – PBL 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is implemented to improve the learning and wellbeing of all 

students in all school settings.  

PBL brings together the whole-school community to contribute to developing a positive, safe and 

supportive learning culture. The framework assists schools to improve social, emotional, behavioural 

and academic outcomes for children and young people. 

For the second half of this term, we have focused on implementing our expectations when using 

Information and Communication Technologies (ICT). Students have developed their awareness of 

using devices safely to support their learning and wellbeing. 

Respect 

• Take care of computers/equipment,  

• Obtain informed consent before sharing/posting 

• Protect personal information  

Responsibility 

•  Use resources safely and as a learning tool 

•  Protect your digital tattoo 

•  Use allocated time productively  

Co-operation 

• Report misuse/cyberbullying 

• Share resources/equipment 

• Right site, right time  

Day Service Provider Service offered 

Monday & 
Wednesday 

Vinnies Services – Vanessa 
McKay, Tamara Sefton and Nick 

Robinson 

Working with young people and their 
families to resolve issues and foster 

positive relationships 

Tuesday & 
Thursday 

Well-being Health In-Reach 
Nurse (WHIN) – Callie Learmonth 

Assists young people and their families 
to connect with health services in the 

community and maintain mental health 

Friday – Even 
week 

Murray Mallee Training Company 
– Susie Stafford 

Mentors students looking to make the 
transition into employment, part-time 

positions and School-based 
Apprenticeships & Traineeships 

(SBATS) 
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Well-being Matters Con’t 
Art program update 
The end of Term 3 is upon us, with only slight disruption due to COVID-19. Boarder exemptions 

restricted Miss Parker from crossing the boarder for two weeks pushing the Term 3 Well Being mural 

unveiling until Term 4.  

During the Term 3 holidays the next mural in the Well Being Arts Project will be hung outside of Henry St 

office, ready for student and staff enjoyment on their return in Term 4. 

This mural is a fun and important work of art. It is playful in its design; students drawing inspiration from 

dreams and fantasy, embedding messages of kindness, support, and mental health awareness 

throughout the artwork. The colourful and playful mural will be displayed in the courtyard, just outside of 

the entrance to Henry St office and provide a happy backdrop to assist in revitalising the courtyard area 

along with the garden bed Marg Blake and her students have been establishing this year. 

Term 3 has also seen the initial stages of development of an artwork being created by three year 7 

students, Alishia Burchell, Grace Ball and Dakota McKenzie, to be gifted to principal Glen Warren. The 

three girls are pushing the boundaries of mixed media works of art by creating a drawn, Cubist styled 

artwork for My Warren with aspects of collage. The students are drawing on their skills in mathematics, 

in particular measurement, to divide a photograph of the school into even parts and conquer the image 

in a drawn medium. Miss Parker has been so very impressed with the girls enthusiasm and natural skill, 

with a real willingness to step outside of their comfort zone to attempt a new way of artmaking.  

Lastly, Term 4 will see the completion of an Indigenous-inspired work of art, created by various 

Indigenous students from years 7 – 10. Students are currently focusing on refinement, pattern, and 

repetition to share their local and wider culture and history with the Deni High school community. 
 

Year 7 students Alishia, Grace and 
Dakota using mathematics to 

measure and divide the equal parts 
of a photograph to suit the 

dimensions of their Cubist inspired 
gift to Mr Warren 

Grace preliminary sketching 
her Cubist drawing in 

preparation for the final 
artwork. 

Jemika in the zone adding the final touches to her design, 
focusing on pattern and repetition with line. 
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Well-being Matters Con’t 
Student Support Officer 
Hi My name is Kylie Andrews and I am the Student Support Officer 

at Deniliquin High School. 

My role as Student Support Officer focuses on enhancing and 

promoting the wellbeing of students across the school while 

supporting them through any challenges that may arise. I work with 

the Wellbeing team to provide social and emotional support to 

students by ensuring they feel they are being heard and valued 

while enabling them to achieve their own personal goals. I will 

provide a safe drop in place where students are able to take time to 

talk or just check in. 

I also work with external agencies to plan and organise suitable 

group or individual programs. This assists in ensuring students are engaged and feel connected in 

their learning. 

Most importantly I find it valuable that a student is able to acknowledge their own wellbeing and focus 

on issues that enable them to build positive relationships. I’m here to help provide students with the 

opportunity to be happy and healthy during their journey through High School. 

 

 

DHS Food Truck 

The Deniliquin High School Food Truck commenced on the September 8. Hospitality students in Year 

11 &12 will make use of the new space to complete simulated Work Placement hours and service 

skills training.  

Special thanks go to The P&C committee, The Depot, 3G printing and Anthony Bradley for assisting 

us in this new initiative.  
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FIVE IN FIVE Challenge 
 

Channel 4 Change is partnering with the Deniliquin Mental Health Awareness Group (Deni MHAG) in a 

mental health awareness initiative, the FIVE IN FIVE challenge, during October which is Mental Health 

Awareness Month.  

During the first week in October (5-9 October) a team of Deni teachers will complete at least a 

marathon a day, for five consecutive days, in their respective disciplines. Over the five days, Mr Mark 

Peterson (Principal of Deniliquin North Public School) will hike 212kms, Mr Perizzolo will cycle 800kms 

and Miss Norman will swim 100kms.  

The FIVE IN FIVE challenge aims to get all community members involved. Individuals are encouraged 

to design their own FIVE IN FIVE physical or wellbeing challenge. It could include any of ReachOut’s 

'5 ways to wellbeing'; connect, be active, keep learning, be aware and help others.  

During October, community members are encouraged to engage in one of the ‘5 ways to wellbeing’ for 

one day, one week or one month. Everyone is encouraged to upload their challenge to the 

Channel4Change Facebook page with the hashtag #deni5in5. 

Follow the Deni MHAG Facebook page to stay up to date with information around this event through 

out October. 
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Sustainability 2.0  

As part of the Sustainability 2.0 project, all Year 8 

students visited the Yarkuwa Indigenous Knowledge 

Centre. They learnt about Indigenous culture and 

language, specifically focusing on the Wamba 

Wamba and Perrepa Perrepa people. A highlight of 

the visit was all students attempting to speak the 

Wamba Wamba language.  

During field lessons to the School Farm, students 

have been working with animals. They have tagged 

and weighed the new lambs, allowing students to 

monitor their growth rate. Students also attempted to 

milk cows. 

During digital lessons, Year 8 classes  

have been busy compiling what they have  

been learning into a digital presentation.  

Each class has a specific focus area for  

the project; 

8 Yellow – History 

8 Orange – Soli 

8 Red – Plants 

8 Green – Water 
8 Blue - Animals 
 

 

 

Tell Them From Me  
This term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of 

Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me survey. The survey measures factors that are known to 

affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on 

student engagement and well-being.  

There are three components to Tell Them From Me; a student survey, a teacher survey and a parent 

survey. These three surveys complement each other to accurately capture student, teacher and parent 

voices, in order to provide reliable evidence to identify strengths and areas for improvement. 

   

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 
The survey is conducted online, is completely confidential and will typically take less than 30 minutes 

to complete. Students have the opportunity to complete their survey at school and parents have online 

access to the survey. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

All parents/carers have been sent a letter with the URL to access the survey. This URL can also be 

found on the Parent Portal. The survey window closes at the end of Term 3, Friday 25 September. 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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Duke of Edinburgh News 
 
Volunteer Spotlight:  

Name: Abby Whitehorn 

Service: Net-set-go 

It is great to see many of our students beginning 

their original planned service activities with a lot of 

community based sporting activities starting back up 

again. Abby is working with a young netball team and is looking forward to passing on some knowledge 

and expertise to the next generation of netballers.  

“It was our first time working with the young girls this week and it was a lot of fun.  

We focussed on the basics including how to pivot, calling names and learning about the different 

positions on the court. At the end of the session we played some games to make sure they enjoyed 

themselves as well as put their skills to the test.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Training: 
Our award staff have had the opportunity to access a weekly webinar delivered by The Duke of 

Edinburgh Award Australia to improve the delivery of the program in our school. Topics have included 

award sign off, Adventurous Journey reports and streamlining award administration. We look forward to 

using this professional development to improve the experience for our participants. 

Josh Perizzolo 

Duke of Edinburgh Co-ordinator 
 

 

Abby Whitehorn and Annie Harvey at Net-Set-Go earlier 

this month
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Year 11 Work Studies 

Throughout 2020, Year 11 Work Studies  have been tasked with creating additions to the school to 

make it look better. The ideas we came up with include replacing the garden beds, planting native 

flowers and painting the seats near the MPC. We have learned skills such as personal finance, DIY 

techniques, communication and team building. Our latest projects include completing the interior garden 

beds near District Office and the raised garden beds near the MPC. 
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School Community Information 

 

 

 
Deniliquin Amateur Swimming  

& Life Saving Club Inc. 
Registration Night for 2020/21 will be held at  

the Clubrooms in Poictiers Street,  

on Tuesday 20
th
 October 2020  

between 5:00pm and 6:00pm. 

Active Kids vouchers are to be claimed when parents  

complete the on-line registration. 

Website-https://deniliquin.swimming.org.au 

https://deniliquin.swimming.org.au
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